
Insolvency Law Section Report 2022-2023 
 
In 2022-2023, the meetings of the MBA Insolvency Law Section returned to an in-person 
format. 
 
In December 2022, the MBA Insolvency Law Section held a joint session with MAIRP at 
the offices of MLT Aikins LLP. The discussion centred on a “year-in-review” of Manitoba 
case law on bankruptcy and insolvency. 
 
Three members of the MBA Insolvency Law Section indicated they would be stepping 
down. The MBA Insolvency Law Section extends its thanks to Virginia Torrie (formerly 
University of Manitoba, now Insolvency Intelligence) and Sam Gabor (formerly Dentons, 
now Gowling WLG) for their service as Executive Members. Anjali Sandhu (MLT Aikins 
LLP) and Charles Roy (Taylor McCaffrey LLP) will be the new Co-Chairs. A call for 
Sections Executive Members will also be released. 
 
The next meeting of the MBA Insolvency Law Section has not yet been scheduled. It is 
anticipated that the next meeting will be held in fall 2023. 
 
Submitted by 
Virginia Torrie, Co-Chair, MBA Insolvency Law Section 


